Eden Youth Sports Committee Open Meeting
Date: Tuesday October 3™, 2023

L_ocation and time: Eden school 6:00p.m.

APPROVED MINUTES

Daniel Lathrop, Nick Tetreault, Kristina Brown, Trevor Bidwell

Community input: NONE

Meeting opened at 6:00pm, review and approval of last meeting minutes.

1. Soccer Tournament Fees- We need to pay Morrisville and Cambridge 50.00 each for the
tournaments we entered. Nick suggests paying for the tournament with registration fees.
Dan made a motion to pay the tournament fee to Morrisville and Cambridge in the amount
of 50.00 with cash on hand from registration fees. Trevor seconded and all agree. Motion
passed and 100.00 cash of registration fees will go to cover tournament costs.

2. Soccer awards- Kristina made a motion to buy soccer medals on Amazon in a package
of 12. Dan seconded motion, all in favor. Nick T will purchase soccer medals and the amount
will total 41.31.

3. Basketball sign ups- Nick T posted on Facebook to let everyone know sign-ups are
happening. Open registration 10/1-10/31, that was discussed through town wide basketball
representatives. We will have basketball meeting the first week in November and take the
month to schedule practices and games, in addition to getting some practices in prior to the
games.

4. New Basketballs- Dan made a motion for the EYSC to purchase new basketballs for no
more than 500.00. Most all of them are worn leaving 4 or 5 that are in “okay” condition.
Trevor seconded the motion to purchase all new ones. All in favor, motion passed.

5. Basketball Coaches- Nick will coach third and fourth grade, and it sounds like Tyler
Gillespie has expressed interest in coaching pre-k to 2". Unsure of fifth and sixth grade
coach. We already have kids signed up for our upcoming basketball season.



6. Pay orders- Soccer costs total 553.56. This cost includes, line paint, shin guards, soccer
balls and goals and four flag markers. We are unsure of the cost of working dog septic and
will get that cost from the town.

7. Portlets on the field and being better prepared next spring. A parent was rightly
concerned about not having a portalet on the field for use while hosting sporting events.
We all agree it is a valid concern and we now have one on the field for use and we will do
better next year with being prepared. The portalet will be picked up after 10/28, which is
our last home game

8. Dirt piles and concerns in the Community and how to resolve. Discussion on moving the
dirt piles to 2334 Knowles Flat Road. Will be readdressed late winter. We will re-do the
fields with what we need and move the rest.

9. Discussion on setting up zoom link for meetings, Kristina knows how to do and believes
she can send the link to the town to add on the website. Kristina will check in with the town
to make sure that will be okay. We also think we might get more community input with
having online meetings.

10. close meeting Kristina makes a motion to close meeting at 6:35pm. All in favor.
Meeting closed.
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